
 

 

 

 

 

 

Ashwater Primary School 
Newsletter No.33 

Summer Term. 4th July 2022  
01409 211228 

admin@ashwater.devon.sch.uk 

Dear Parents, 

We have a very busy week ahead so we are sharing the newsletter earlier this week. 
 
Year 3 & 4 had a super trip to Exeter last week. They thoroughly enjoyed the visit to the Royal Albert 
Memorial Museum, with its links to their History and Geography topics, as well as the opportunity to 
explore the natural world sections. They grew in confidence at Clip & Climb, where they ‘Aimed High’ 
and had to ‘Be Resilient’ to overcome their fears. Well done to all of them. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Aim High; Be Resilient; Take Care of Each Other  



Sports Day, 1:30 – 3:30 pm, Wednesday 6th, July 2022 
 
We are delighted to welcome parents, carers and extended family to this year’s Sports Day. When you arrive, 
Mrs Wilson will sign you in at the gate and give you a visitor sticker. Please make your way to the back of the 
field. We will put out chairs but these are limited in numbers so you are welcome to bring your own picnic 
chairs or rugs, to enable you to comfortably enjoy the afternoon. 
The PTFA will be providing teas, coffees & cakes. Donations towards these will be gratefully received. Please 
kindly remain in the parents’ area during the entirety of the afternoon and we will supervise the children. 
 
Pre-School children will take part in Sports Day so please do book them in for Wednesday afternoon, if they do 
not normally stay but you would like them to attend. 
 
Federation YR,1&2 Train Trip to Exeter Friday 8th July, 2022 
 
A reminder to please arrange to drop-off children at Okehampton Station at 9:00 am. Staff will be outside the 
station, please hand your child over to a member of staff. If you have a sibling to drop-off at school, please ei-
ther book them into Breakfast Club or tell the office that you will be bringing them in late. Please do so as soon 
as possible so we can organise things our end. 
 
Pick-up will be at 3:15 from the front of the station. Staff will handover children to parents, If someone differ-
ent is collecting, please let us know in advance. 
 
If you need to contact us urgently during the trip, please do so via the Halwill School Office, 01409 221476. 
 
If you have decided that your child would prefer a home-packed lunch, please send this in a carrier bag rather 
than a lunch box, so it will take up less space in their back-pack after they have eaten.  
Please don’t forget to send in 50p in a named envelope by Wednesday, if you would like your child to buy 
fudge on the trip. Staff will give the children the money at the shop so they can experience buying it them-
selves. Please remember a waterproof coat, hat and sun cream. 
 
Year 5 Science Day at Holsworthy College- Monday 11th July 
 
Here is link to the letter:  https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/HCC-Year-5-Science-Trip
-11th-July-2022.pdf Please email admin@halwill.devon.sch.uk to tell us your child will be attending AND click 
the link on the letter to register your child’s place with Holsworthy College. Please do take the opportunity for 
your child to attend. It will give them a taste of College life and some exciting and interesting science 
knowledge. You will need to arrange for your child to be taken to and from Holsworthy College. It will not 
affect your child’s attendance statistics and we won’t expect them in school on the day. Please can children 
wear full school uniform, if attending 
 
Y6 Transition Day to Holsworthy College, Wednesday 13th July 2022 
 
A reminder that you will need to make arrangements for your child to be dropped-off and collected from Hols-
worthy College. Please see the letter from them that you should have received for further details. 
 
Statutory Assessment Results  
 
All Statutory Assessment results will be shared with parents/carers in the End of Year report. These include 
Year 1 Phonic Screening, Year 2 KS1 SATs, Year 4 Multiplication Check and Year 6 KS2 SATs. Reports will be 
sent home on Monday 18th July. Separated parents will also receive a report if we have their details.  

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/HCC-Year-5-Science-Trip-11th-July-2022.pdf
https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/HCC-Year-5-Science-Trip-11th-July-2022.pdf
mailto:admin@halwill.devon.sch.uk


 
Free School Meals / Pupil Premium 
 
If your financial situation has changed, your child may be entitled to Pupil Premium. This brings other benefits 

in addition to Free School Meals. In the Federation, we offer a free set of uniform per year, free before and 

after school clubs, day trips are free and residentials are heavily subsidised by the Federation. For further    

information, please see the attached poster for further details.  

 



Safeguarding at Halwill 
 

The Safeguarding Team 

 
Designated Safeguarding Lead:     Attendance Officer:  
Mrs R Alford       Miss S Revers 
         Safeguarding Governor: 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead:     Mrs G Marshall             
Mrs A Rothery 
Miss J Miners 
Mrs R Cawsey—SENDCo 
 

Be Tick Aware 

Key tick awareness messages 

 • ‘be tick aware’ and remember that you could be exposed to ticks whenever you spend time outdoors, including 

when in your garden or the local park  

• ticks mainly attach to animals, but sometimes they may bite you or your family  

• you can reduce the chance of tick bites by walking on clearly defined paths, using insect repellent and perform-

ing regular tick checks  

• some tick bites can result in infection, so it is important to remove ticks safely and as quickly as possible  

• the safest way to remove a tick is by using a pair of fine-tipped tweezers or a tick removal tool  

• if you begin to feel unwell with flu-like symptoms, or develop a spreading circular rash (which usually appears 

within 1 to 4 weeks after being bitten), contact your GP or dial NHS 111 promptly 

For further details please see: https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/

attachment_data/file/1057949/Tick_awareness_A5_leaflet.pdf 

Second hand uniform 

We are looking for donations of good condition, clean school uniform. If you have any uniform which you no 

longer require, please drop it to the office by Friday 8th July.   Thank you  

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1057949/Tick_awareness_A5_leaflet.pdf
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1057949/Tick_awareness_A5_leaflet.pdf


Please remember to order your School lunches via  
schoolmoney by Friday of  each week.   

This helps us cater correctly.   Thank you  

Dates for your diary:  

July 

6th    Sports day 1.30-3.30 

7th    Swimming Y 5 & 6 

8th     Federation YR, Y1 and Y2 Exeter trip 

11th    HCC Year 5 Science Day 

15th     Y6 Leavers assembly 9.15am—10am 

14th    Swimming Y 5 & 6 

20th    Ashwater open evening and summer concert 3.30- 

    5pm 

21st    Swimming Y 5 & 6 

22nd    End of summer term 

 

September 

1st    Inset day 

2nd    Inset day 

5th    Pupils return to school  

 

November 

23rd     Tempest Photography Individual 

 

 

 


